
TLC Meeting 8/25/23  

Begin 9:49AM  

End: 11:15AM 

Attendance 

Kaitlyn Holden  
Liz Jiles 
Ernie Bourdeau 
Laurelyn Parker 
Elaine Hernsberger   
Kelley Gutierrez  
Steve Wright 
Julian Guerrero 
Paulo Hernandez  
Alyssa Sanchez 
Ophelia Balderas  
Rosie Sanchez 
Patty Gonzalez  
Veronica Garcia 
  
 

Guest Speakers: Mr. Bonilla, Jessica Gonzalez  

Agenda:  

1)Temp Call Positions 

2) PEMS Updates 

3) Monitor PayScale/8hr guarantee 

4) Ops pay raise 

5) Date changes for spring break and thanksgiving 

6) Nomination and Vote of new executive council members  

 

Mr. Bonilla explained to us that with the routing program, information not correct in PEMS, and the new 

stop distances put in place this year that the phones have been ringing and the voicemails are full. With 

us being short staffed everyone is busy driving and the phones are left unmanned, Max Cleaver reached 

out to Bonilla and asked to him fix the phone problems.  

Bonilla has decided to hire temps as “Call Agents” to answer phones when everyone is out driving so 

that parents and school calls are being answered and information is being taken down for follows up by 

the proper staff.  



We need to spread the word that the parents need to call the schools and update all information in 

PEMS at the schools. If the information is incorrect then the routing software is using the incorrect 

information to route students. We CAN NOT change that information in our program it has to go 

through the campus and into PEMS to be corrected on our end.             

Things we worked on last year that we want to continue to push this year through DR. Wright and the 

cabinet.   1) Monitor PayScale and bumping them up to 8hr guarantee 2) Ops/dispatch/camera 

tech/hazard tech pay raise. If TLC can’t get anything done through DR. Wright, we will work with TSTA to   

help pursue this matter.      

Paulo brought up that some of our meeting dates are on district holidays and we would not be here.  

We agreed to change the dates in November to Nov. 17th and the March dates to the 8th and the 17th.    

No new nominations for Chair and for secretary were brought forth.  

Vote to keep Liz as Chair of TLC was unanimous.  

Vote to keep Kaitlyn as Secretary of TLC was unanimous.            

Nominations for Co-Chair was Veronica, Rosie. Due to Veronica being in a position of power she is not 

eligible to be on the Executive council. Rosie accepts nomination and Laurelyn seconds the nomination.  

Vote for Rosie to be CO-Chair was unanimous.                                                                           

 

 


